Davis County Library Board Meeting
Davis County Library Kaysville Branch
44 N. Main Street, Kaysville, Utah
May 19, 2015, 8:00 a.m.

PRESENT:

Dean Tucker

Ann Summerhays

Susan Smith, Vice-Chair
Carol Page, Chair

Mary Lynne Morgan

Jim Smith, Commissioner

Chris Sanford, Director

Jerry Meyer, Assistant Director

Roger Woodward, excused

WELCOME:
Mrs. Page welcomed the Board to the meeting.

BOARD MEMBER ACKNOWLEDGEMENT – DEAN TUCKER:

This is Dean Tucker’s last Board meeting.  His second term goes through May 31, 2015.  Mrs. Page said that he has been very supportive of all aspects of the Library and that he is very much appreciated.  Mrs. Sanford also thanked him for all the work he has done on the Board.
MINUTES:


Commissioner Smith made a motion to approve the minutes of the Library Board meeting held April 21, 2015.  Mrs. Summerhays seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

CONTRACT RATIFICATIONS:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the following contracts have been approved at Commission Meetings since our last Board meeting:
-Contract with Creative Empire LLC which does our Mango Languages database in the amount of $10,561.  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the contract.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

-Agreement with Val Bagley for seven art instruction programs for Summer Reading in the amount of $350.  Mr. Tucker made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mrs. Morgan seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
- Agreement with Brady Hall for two art instruction programs for Summer Reading in the amount of $100.  Mrs. Morgan made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mrs. Summerhays seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
-Agreement with Nicole Casey for seven art instruction programs for Summer Reading in the amount of $350.  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mrs. Summerhays seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

- Agreement with Tammy Coleman for one art instruction program for Summer Reading in the amount of $50.  Mrs. Summerhays made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Commissioner Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

-Agreement with Loveland Living Planet Aquarium for 7 presentations for Summer Reading in the amount of $1,400.  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

- Agreement with Marion Jensen for seven author programs for Summer Reading in the amount of $1,050.  Mr. Jensen has written books about how to become your own hero.  Mrs. Morgan made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

COOPERATIVE BORROWING AGREEMENT WITH WEBER COUNTY LIBRARY – PROPOSED RENEWAL:
Mrs. Sanford told the Board that every 5 years we renew our Cooperative Borrowing Agreement with the Weber County Library that permits residents of Weber and Davis County to access the libraries of the other County.  Use is limited to borrowing privileges only for both library systems.  There are approximately 5,000 Weber County residents using our system and it is reported that approximately 6,000 Davis County residents used the Weber County Library in 2014 with minimal or no impact on patron service.  The agreement will be in effect from July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2020.  Commissioner Smith made a motion to approve the agreement and sent it on to be approved in Commission meeting.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
TECHNOLOGY – UPDATE:

Mrs. Page welcomed Jerry Meyer to the meeting told him that the Board appreciated all his work.  Mrs. Sanford asked him to give the Board a technology update:  Jerry said it was nice when Josh Johnson transferred to Headquarters to become the Branch Librarian in Farmington.  He took over as the system administrator for the SirsiDynix system and has more of a web background.
- Summer Reading information will become live on the website soon.  Marilyn Getts and the children’s committee have come up with an interactive program call the Kid’s Kave.  
-Josh Johnson and Meledie Durrans have developed a Staff Intranet where we can share information by function such as Circulation and Reference.  The staff will be able to communicate with each other and have immediate access to the information all in one place.  We are working with the IS Department and it should be up and rolling soon.
-The change from our old patron authentication program to EZProxy has been completed and is working now.  There is one other thing stored on the old server called Director’s Station that we are replacing with another product called BLUECloud Analytics.  It will allow us to capture statistics.  It is very powerful and the elements it uses are gradually being made available to us.  Once we can fully utilize it we can decommission our old server.
CHILDREN’S SERVICES – UPDATE:

-Mrs. Sanford told the Board the Babysitting Boot Camp program was very successful with 203 in attendance.
-The Children’s committee is busy getting the Summer Reading program ready.  Everything kicks off the first week of June.  It’s a busy time for the entire staff, which supports the program.  

BUILDINGS – UPDATE:

-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that Jerry Meyer and Barry Burton are meeting today with Centerville City about our Centerville Branch parking lot.  They have determined that the permanent solution would probably involve coming up with a different drainage plan underneath the parking lot.  We are hoping to do the work later in August after the Summer Reading program.  There is some indication that Public Works could help us with some of the work which would help with the cost.  

-We have an issue with significant “heaving” of the pavers on the plaza at Headquarters in several areas.  We are currently consulting with Public Works and Facilities to resolve this issue.  They have determined that there is a serious lack of road base and recommend digging down 18”, adding more road base, compacting it and adding more road base and dirt.  We will then watch it through the summer.  We will do two of the sections that cause the biggest trip hazard.  If it seems to be a final resolution we will do the rest of the areas.  
-The emergency exit project in Clearfield has been put on the back burner.  We will still get cost estimates for replacing it.  This project which is unsightly is still safe and we need to address these other projects first.
-Emergency repair of the elevator has been completed at the South Branch and is functioning properly.  The repairs came in at about $8,800.

-At the Kaysville Branch the sidewalks are in, some painting is finished, tile work in bathrooms is done.  The Tangram art installation in the children’s area came in at a cost that is higher than anticipated and we are looking at options to bring it down.  The cost for the giclee reproductions is much more modest than we thought it would be.  Mrs. Sanford showed the Board the Blood Trust stickers we will be using.  They were designed by Jeanie Wright, an Associate Librarian at the Headquarters Library.  A larger rendition of it will be included with the Blood Endowment display.  
RATIFICATION OF BILLS – MARCH 2015, APRIL 2015:

Mrs. Summerhays made a motion to ratify the bills paid in March 2015 in the amount of $1,173,875.38, and April 2015 in the amount of $991,488.88.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
ADJOURNMENT:

Mr. Tucker made a motion to adjourn at 8:49 a.m.  Mrs. Morgan seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
____________________________________________________

Janet Rigby                                                   Date approved
May 19, 2015


